
Dear Brother Dong and Brothers Serving in Brazil, 

We recently learned that brother Bruno Frossard has moved from Brazil to Toluca, 
Mexico State, Mexico for his job. For the sake of avoiding any confusion in the work we 
have been carrying out there over the past several years, we felt that we should have 
fellowship with you about the situation in Toluca.  We are pleased to inform you that the 
church in Tlalnepantla, a city adjacent to Mexico City has been laboring there for some 
years and has conducted three conferences recently with over 20 local saints and seeking 
ones attending.   

Of course, as our brother in Christ, Brother Bruno is welcome to join the meeting of the 
saints. For the sake of avoiding confusion and division we ask you as those with whom 
he has fellowship to ask him not to start a separate meeting in Toluca. For the sake of the 
Lord’s testimony of His one Body and one work, we ask you to please not send any 
workers to this city, or for that matter, any city in Mexico, in an independent and isolated 
way.  

In Mexico we have paid a great price to labor together in a blended, coordinated way in 
everything we are doing, such as the literature work, the radio work, the full-time 
training, the many short-term trainings, Rema Media de Mexico, Rhema, the campus 
work, and the expansion of the Lord’s testimony to the rest of Mexico, etc. We would 
surely feel very uncomfortable and unpleasant if any workers are sent here to work who 
do not regard or treasure this fellowship and this coordination. Our unique goal is to build 
up the unique Body of Christ in the fellowship of all of the Lord’s co-workers and in the 
harmony of the entire Body. 

Having used one publication material during these past many years, that of the Living 
Stream Ministry, and having found this material to be solid and adequate to feed the 
saints and build up the churches, we would like to make it clear that we ask you to not 
distribute any other materials here in Mexico. Of course, this request is not new; this is 
what was agreed upon together with you in the coworkers’ fellowship in Anaheim in 
1997 when we met together with you and Peter, regarding the use of publications from 
Brazil in places such as Mexico. We should not limit you in doing what you want to do in 
Brazil but it is wiser for us all not to have more than one publication on the whole earth 
so that confusion will not be created among the saints seeking the truth in the Lord's 
recovery for the building up of the unique Body of Christ. 

The co-workers laboring in Mexico and the leading ones of the church in Tlalnapantla. 

Jose Ramon Ascencio, Rolando Beltran, Sterling Byassee, Ernesto Camacho, Felix 
Contreras, Zarael Diaz, Jesus Flores, Jaime Garcia, Juan Garza, Antonio Hernandez, Paul 
Hon, Alberto Loredo, Arturo Manzanares, Mario Medina, Miguel Najera, Leonel Nunez, 
Jaime Palacio, Filemon Perez, Simon Rodriguez, Antonio Serna, Ignacio Torres, Mario 
Torres, and Silvestre Trevino 

 



 


